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ROBERT LINCOLN McNEIL. 

The President of the American Pharmaceutical Manufacturers' Association, 
R. Lincoln McNeil, is a native of Philadelphia, the son of Mr. and Mrs. Robert 
McNeil. He was educated in the public schools of his home city, winning the 
1900 free scholarship in the Northeast Manual Training High School ; he graduated 
from the University of Pennsylvania with senior honors and the degree of B.S. 
in Economics and Business Administration. The business which father and 
son developed originated as a retail pharmacy and is now one of the large modern 
manufacturing establishments of the pharmaceutical industry. 

President McNeil became a member of the American PharmaceuticaI Manu- 
facturers' Association in 1915 and during most of the years since then has served 
on the Board of Directors and as Chairman of important committees; his election 
to the presidency is responsive t o  the recognition of his services and devotion to 
duty. 

Mr. McNeil was one of the organizers of the Kensington Board of Trade and 
has served on its Board of Directors since and as President from 1916-1919; he 
is interested in whatever promotes the welfare of the community-he was Vice- 
Chairman of the Kensington District Liberty Loan and War Chest campaigns; 
he is now and has been for a number of years Vice-president of the Law Enforce- 
ment League of Philadelphia. Mr. McNeil is an Elder and Trustee of the First 
Presbyterian Church of Germantown and a teacher of its Sunday School; a mem- 
ber of the Masonic Fraternity, Union League and North Hills Country Club. 
Two sons have added to the happiness of the home of Mr. and Mrs. McNeil. 

His success is the result of the energy he gives to his work, after studying 
and arriving at  an understanding of the problems before him. We conclude this 
brief sketch with a word of commendation and thanks for a recent message ad- 
dressed to the membership of the A. P. M. A., in which President McNeil spoke 
in highest terms of appreciation of the valued work of the AMERICAN PHARMA- 
CEUT~CAL ASSOCIATIO~ -and its helpfulness to the drug industries. 
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